
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING
February 10, 2009

5:30 PM
__________________________________________________________________

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:37 pm.

In attendance were: Michelle Schumacher, Sarah Massie, Kenny Mull, Scotty Schulhofer, Rhonda Schandevel, Lee Starnes, Don
Frady, Wallace Messer, Trina Sandridge and Rhett Langston.

The minutes from the January 13, 2009, meeting were approved. Don Frady made the motion and Wallace Messer second it.

Old Business:
None

New Business:
 Rhett reported the PARTF grant was submitted to the State for the skate park. Also, we are in the process of having our first

fundraiser for the skate park on February 28. Lee Starnes asked if we could get any funding from the County.
 We are currently accepting bids for the Virginia Graeme Baker Act for the swimming pools. At this point in time a decision

has not yet been made as to whether to wait on the State of North Carolina to adapt their standards or to move ahead and
make the changes for the federal regulations.

 Suzanne Fieldon to be our next aquatics supervisor. Suzanne is from Waynesville and has a very broad knowledge of pools.
We are very excited to have her on board.

 Donald Hummel’s adult basketball is going well. However, we had to suspend two players for misconduct. One player is
serving a one year suspension and another player is serving a three year suspension.

 Tim Plowman continues to save the Town of Waynesville thousands of dollars for his equipment repair to the exercise
bikes.

 We will have new water aerobics and Silver Splash instructors in aquatics.
 Abby Batten is planning to have a spring break camp as well as a summer camp.
 Michael Huffstetler and several other staff members have painted the cafeteria at the Old Armory. It looks very nice.
 The board decided to have the monthly meetings at 5:30 pm from now on.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston


